



**PL24 Community Association Meeting
Monday 30th April 2018, 6pm, St Blazey Community Rooms**

MINUTES

Present: June Anderson, Gill Butler, Ryan Chamberlain, Tony Nethercott, Jordan Rowse, Chrissie Yendell, Chris Bone

Apologies: Pauline Giles, Jenny Moore

Minutes of Meeting of 26th March 2018

Proposed by TN, seconded by RC and agreed unanimously that the Minutes were a true record of the meeting.

Matters arising from Minutes of 26th March 2018 (other than those to be covered later in Agenda)

Delegating – RC to share Facebook info with media. St Austell Bay Radio to be added to the list.

Budgeting for events a year in advance – RC asked that this be put on the agenda for the meeting after the Big Lunch with the purpose of lightening the Chairperson's load.

Treasurer's Report

Balances at 30th April 2018:

PL24CA - £3,386.54

PL24 - £2,271.69

PL24 In Bloom - £377.94

YM/Other Accounts - £739.61

Current Account Balance - **£6,775.78**

Decisions by Email

Pinnock Tunnel Trip – It was agreed that an October trip should go ahead, providing EW is willing to take bookings. GB to liaise with EW and Brian (train). GB to produce posters. Committee to put posters out in the community.

Spit Beach – The event was successful and the grant of £500.00 received.

GDPR – GB to hang fire on this until after JA's/JM's meeting on Thursday and the GDPR course to be attended by GB, JA and JM on 4th May. TN reported that Gaynor, the Town Clerk, has looked at the GDPR documents already and pronounced them to be most acceptable. RC suggested adding information on past and future events. JA and JM to feed back on course.

Nature Reserve – GB informed the Committee that now the weather is improving, work on the Reserve needs to progress. TN wanted to see the plans before commenting further. GB to get list of workshops and plans to Committee, contact groups and contact Imerys (the aggregate for the path has not yet been delivered).

Made in PL24 Fair – TN happy to run PL24CA stall all day, provided he has a break. JA to sell raffle tickets. GB will be at Fair all day and will fill in where necessary. CY will be on her own stall but can stand in for TN. RC to lift posted on website and share event on Facebook. GB to send poster to RC. GB to book Lion's Club tables and find out what facilities are available at Cornubia.

AOB including Draw Tickets

TN requested that 'Correspondence' be added to future agendas as a rolling item. TN to contact Gaynor re the £9.00 charge of the Community Rooms this evening (there should have been a meeting re plastics at 5.30 pm).

RC would like to see another bid put in with Par Bay Big Local for more notice boards in prominent places and is happy to put the bid together. The boards would not be used solely by PL24CA but by a large group of people. PL24 In Bloom is planning planters and so working together might give PL24CA's notice boards more prominence (GB and RC to liaise with JR). It was reported, however, that PBBL has already turned down requests for more funds. This is because PL24CA has received funds from PBBL in the past. TN reported that a lot of notice boards were being used by businesses for advertising when they were only supposed to be for community events.

Website – RC has altered the website and asked if other satellite community groups could be invited to submit content for a page. If so, he is happy to work with EW on this. GB has checked the changes to the website and they are fine.

Facebook – RC asked for comments on the FB page he has created. This can generate its own events and link directly to the Facebook Group but no one can post on the page. GB to discuss finer details with RC. Review after 3 months.

GB – Great Plastics Pickup for Keep Britain Tidy, 13th May 2018, 11.00am-1.00pm – GB has registered PL24CA for this event. JR, TN and GB to plan litter pick. GB to publicise.

Carnival Fete, 14th July 2018 – GB has booked the stall (£25.00) and has a new game which could raise some money. The Committee was asked to start collecting small items as prizes (worth no more than 50p) small enough to fit in a glass jar. GB to put game together. Carnival Fete to be discussed at the next meeting.

Big Lunch, 3rd June 2018 – Plans well under way and GB to sort Action Plan after Made in PL24 Fair. Committee members given draw tickets to sell before the Big Lunch. GB to find out how long it takes to put up the marquees – the big marquee has to be up by 9.00 am.

CB – reported that on the day of the Pinnock Tunnel Trip she had grave concerns for the welfare of an OAP volunteer who was running the teas/coffees. This person was very stressed, being unable to boil water for the small queue of visitors because the primus stove would not stay alight, and who was very cold because there was no shelter from the wind.

Agree and change or add to email reports

EW is happy to run the next Pinnock Tunnel Trip. Brian has agreed to provide the train. GB to check the date.

Spit Beach – the next event to be simple, just a beach clean. Val is sending the litter pickers back but the rest of the equipment can be used for any future marine events. The event received a good write-up in the newspaper.

GDPR – Wait until JA has her meeting on Thursday.

Nature Reserve – JM would like to organise a foraging trip when GB is on holiday. JM to organise.

Date of next meeting

The next meeting will take place on Monday 21st May 2018 at 6.00 pm, at St Blazey Community Rooms.

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 6.35 pm.